## **Parks Leisure and Libraries**

Tammy Barrass Head of Sport Leisure and Events

## Floor 4 Howden House, Union Street, Sheffield, S1 2SH

Enquiries to: Kate Clark

Mobile: 07528 636807 / 0114 273 6807

Email: kate.clark@sheffield.gov.uk Website: www.sheffield.gov.uk

Our Ref: KC/210623 Date: 21st June 2023



## Dear Resident

I am writing to inform you about resurfacing works which are due to take place to Mortomley Close in July 2023. These resurfacing works are a one-off occurrence due construction traffic using the road during the construction of the Thorncliffe St Georges Park Football Hub.

The area which the resurfacing will cover is shown below. Works will include:

- Milling to remove existing surface course.
- Provision of new surface and binder course to the most damaged areas of the road surface and provision of new surface course to the remainder of the road.
- Replacement of kerbs where required.
- Drainage cleaning and adjustment of gully levels where required.



Resurfacing work will be carried out by EC Surfacing Ltd and is **due to commence 10<sup>th</sup> July 2023.** It is anticipated that the work will take approximately one week to complete. Traffic management will be in place during preparatory works, but it will be necessary to fully close the road for one day to carry out the tarmacking. During that day cars will need to be removed from the road and access to the entrance to the Sports bar and bowling green will not be available. EC Surfacing will drop a further letter through your door to confirm the exact date and time of the resurfacing works.

Please note that the road will continue to be an unadopted highway and the Council will not take on any further responsibility for future maintenance. Any future maintenance would be as the property titles indicate.

We apologise for any inconvenience these works may cause. If you would like any further information on this matter please contact me on the above number or email.

Yours faithfully

Kate Clark

Service Manager, Sport Leisure & Health

K. Mark

Sheffield City Council